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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th Dec 2015
Present:
Nathan Scott
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Paul Davies
Men’s Captain


Andy Ward


Ashley Philpott


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis


Miriam Linforth

1 Chairman’s Comments
I’d like to kick off my first Chairman’s comments with some thankyous. Firstly to Stuart for being such a wonderful chairman and leading the club to where we are today. (this thankyou is also to Elaine – no doubt a lot of it was down to her!) Secondly, I’d like to thank all the members of the club who supported me during my time as Captain and for voting me in as Chairman. 

I am really excited about the new committee, the new club captains and indeed the upcoming year. 

Since the last meeting we have had mixed results in the Three Counties Cross Country league with a superb turnout and result in Wootton which saw us climb the table, unfortunately this was followed by a disappointing result in Wing which saw us slide back down the table. However, all is not lost. There are two races remaining in the league and they are both reasonably close to home so I look forward to seeing a strong turnout for the remaining fixtures. Again, this year it’s proved a cracking team event and the team spirit is worth the journey alone, although cakes and a hot cuppa afterwards helps too.

Please keep your creative juices flowing and use the Captains suggestion box to put your ideas to the committee. It is taken seriously and we are listening and consider every idea.

One such idea deserves a special mention this month. Well done to Willie for organising the “Stockingstone six Challenge” a few Mondays ago. A great idea and one we should continue. So if anyone has any routes to put forward let us know.

A final point, I’m sure you have noticed the dark and cold of winter creeping in. Please ensure that you are seen when you are out running and if possible run with a friend. 

Above all stay safe.

Nathan
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Lorraine Webb, and Thom Darby, who are unable to attend the meeting today.
3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for October were accepted.

4 Matters Arising
The venue needs to be booked for the awards evening at Crawley Green social club.
5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:

Notification of Hull Marathon date of 18/09/16.
RunRepeat.com request to be included in the clubs website which is an independent running shoe review site. It was agreed not to proceed with it.

Amanda Rankin has Emailed advising that she does not wish to continue as a coach for personal reasons.
Linda Scanlon has been offered places in the Welwyn 10k, and Half Marathon to raffle off to club members.

Received Coach training information from England Athletics, and they will now accept online payment facility for our members. Guaranteed places in the Brighton Marathon also offered apply by January 15th.
Luton annual sports awards on 05/02/16, application deadline now 04/01/16
Tony Rileys application form for the award scheme.
We are pleased to welcome 4 new members.
6 Treasurer’s Report

CG reports 
The Accounts.
Bank: £8,344.24p

Cash in hand: £640.47p

Cash in hand with Monday’s subs: £718.47p

During November, notable transactions and expenditure:

Evening subs: £332

New Members: £128 (x4)

Charity: £181.50p

Strider of the Month Trophies
It was reported that Elaine Harries holds an account with Runningimp, orders the trophies required and then forwards the invoice to CJG for payment.

CJG was unsure whether that arrangement would continue or whether steps would need to be Taken for someone else to fulfil that role.

NS confirmed that he had spoken to Elaine and that she was Happy to continue.

However, if that situation changed, then we would have to reallocate the role.

Lock-up Garage
CJG reported that Pam Abbitt had spoken to him prior to the meeting. A Lock-up garage on Ashcroft Road was currently being rented from Luton Swimming pool supplies. It largely contained race organisation kitused by the Luton Marathon organisation, as well as some kit owned by the club. The deal was that there would be no rent paid, provided the Luton Marathon advertised Luton Swimming Pool Supplies.
Clearly the Luton Marathon was no more, they were understood to have utilised all of their available funds, and Luton Swimming Pool Supplies were not receiving the agreed advertising.

It was open to the club to continue using the  the Lock-up garage but at a cost of £105 per quarter. The next payment date would be 16th December 2015.

The committee discussed the point and it was agreed  that as the kit stored in the Lock-up garage would be useful,partularly as a new event was planned in 2016,and as there was nowhere else to store the kit, that we would continue with the arrangement.

CJG noted this and confirmed that he would liase with Pam Abbitt in this regard.

New Bank Account
CJG explained that the club currently used Santander as its bank. However it was not a brilliant arrangement as monies could only be paid in at the Post Office in Wigmore Lane ( not particularly convenient as CJG works in Bedford) and there had been a lot of difficulty in attempts to transfer the signatories over from the 2013/2014 committee to the 2014/2015 committee.
Accordingly, CJG proposed that the club switch to a new bank and he explained that he had looked into Barclays bank and had the paperwork ready to complete.

There would be no overt difference, save that there may be added benefits such as increased online banking facilities, an ability to pay atvarious branches and starting again with signatories.
Provided the committee were in favour of this, CJG asked who should be the proposed signatories. It was agreed that it would be CJG, NS, and AR. The committee approved this and CJG confirmed that he would progress with this point.
7 Running Report by Lorraine Webb & Paul Davies for November 2015
The dark nights are definitely with us so can we please ask all our members to be extra careful, especially in the poorly lit areas as uneven pavements and tree roots are proving to be a menace as they are more difficult to see and we do not want any broken bones or nasty injuries. The I joined recently wore head torches which, I have to say, are an excellent idea.

Well, what can we say about the Halloween Parkrun that  you won’t have read about already?

Striders did their club proud as there was a great team spirit that day. Those that couldn’t run in their fancy dress costumes marshalled & encouraged the other runners instead. We had 19 Striders running – with Nikki Cox getting a PB of 26.46 and Wendy Foley running her first Parkrun finishing in a time of 31.20 – great running ladies and well done all !
The Halloween Wicked 5 in Marston Vale Forest Park was completed by Lorraine Webb, Gill McLaren & Cheryl McLaren (PB) all finishing in 58.00 who all said it was  a very well organised  run and would recommend it to others for next year.

Weekend 7th & 8th November
The Parkrun was well represented again this weekend. Daniella Gibson (24:05) & Carla Greer (36:47) both got PB’s – well done ladies!

Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Thames Meander Marathon in a time of 4:47:35

The X/C team headed for Wootton, Northants for round 2 of the Three Counties Cross Country League. Both the Womens and the Mens team performed superbly to move striders from 10th in the league to 9th. Taking part for the men were: Mark Sains, Nathan Scott, Paul Davies, Gez Fallon, John Chapman, Ben Bodsworth, Danny Kelly, Pat Blessing, Paul Keech,

Martin Fallon, Gary Fowler, Andy Reid, Daniel Mann, Glynn Simmons, Derek Christopher, Philip Davies, Andy Durrant, Willie Ellingham, Philip Abbitt & Matt Crossland. Taking part for the women were Linda Scanlon, Liz Rollinson, Lorraine Webb, Karen Ashby, Vanessa Thompson, Alison Davidson, Kate Neale. Kim Caddy, Valerie Dawson, Judy Reid & Pam Abbitt.
Weekend 14th & 15th November
Liam Ross who is currently on active service in Dubai ran the very warm Nike Dubai 10K race in a time of 54:24. Well done Liam – we bet you can’t wait to run in the cold!

There was another good turnout at the Luton Parkrun with 16 Striders taking part. PBs this week were achieved by Daniella Gibson (23.00) & Hannah Fothergill (26.13) – keep it going! 
Amanda Rankin went further afield and ran the Aylesbury Parkrun in a time of (31.25) 
 The Dirt Half Challenge in Leighton Buzzard was well attended with Ben bodsworth the first Strider home in 1.40.57 PB. Following him were Andy Reid (1.45.53), Sarah Cashin (1:52:09), Karen Ashby (1:58:40), Dave Debnam (1:58:41), Judy Reid (2:25:04), Phil Abbitt (2:43:12), Pam Abbitt (2:43:12) and Gill McLaren (2:43:13).
The St Neots Half Marathon was also well attended with Pete Croall the first Strider home in 1:22:29. Following him were: Glynn Simmons (1:42:09), Gary Fowler (1:43:40), Nick Crane (1:51:53 PB), Willie Ellingham (1:55:30 PB). Finbar Willis, Zena Ellis & Kim Caddy were running their 2nd race this weekend, finishing in 2:19:00, 2:19:19 & 2:20:45 respectively.
The very windy Rockingham 10 was run by Siobhan Jenkins who finished the 10 mile race in 1:41:27 and Mark Layzell finished the 10k race in 1:01:22. Your sub 60 awaits Mark !!!

Andy Smith continued his campaign to join the 100 Maratho put his navigational skills n Club as he ran the Bangkok Marathon in 4:32:26.

And finally, Paul Keech put his navigational skills to the test and took part in the Sundon Saunter 27.5ml and finished in a very respectable 6:15:00 – well done Paul!
Weekend 21st & 22nd November
The cold and sleety Luton Parkrun didn’t deter a fair amount of Striders turning out for the event with both Phil Nitchen & Kim Caddy obtaining Parkrun PB’s of 24:22 & 30:11.

Ellie Ballinger, Hannah Fothergill & Daniella Gibson completed the Croxley Green  Christmas Cracker 10k – with Dani finishing as 3rd lady overall in a time of 46:03 and a new PB followed by Hannah (51:31 PB ) and Ellie (57:03). Well done ladies!!
Andy Durrant travelled just a little bit further to East Africa to take part in the rather hot Great Ethiopian 10k Run on Sunday and completed it in 54:17 and was 3rd in his group of 42 runners. It was a tough hilly course with no air. Anyone wishing to support Andy’s fundraising for Vision Aid Overseas, the link can be found at https://www.justgiving.com/Andrew-Durrant2/
Weekend 28th & 29th November

A cold winter morning didn’t deter 10 Striders from running at the Luton Parkrun resulting in PB’s this week for Daniella Gibson (22:14) & Hannah Fothergill (26:10) – well done ladies!
David Brown travelled to South Oxhey and finished their muddy Parkrun in 29:29.

John Chapman completed the Wolverton 5 in 32:36.

Mark Sains headed the Striders home at the Hatfield 5 mile race and achieved a PB of 29:11. He was followed by: Terry Sains (48:29), Amanda Rankin (48:39) and Mark Layzell (49:45 PB).

With some Striders taking on challenges elsewere and others out through injury, we had to field a weakened team for the extremely muddy &  smelly Wing for round 3 of the Three Counties Cross Country League. Taking part for the men were: Gez Fallon, Paul Davies, Nathan Scott, Rob Corrie, Danny Kelly, Pat Blessing, Paul Keech, Martin Fallon, Gary Fowler, Derek Christopher, Daniel Mann, Kelvin Chadwick, Simon Cain, Dave Debnam, Lance Richardson, and Finbar Willis. Taking part for the women were: Karen Ashby, Lorraine Webb, Adele Heathcote, Kim Caddy, Judy Reid, Valerie Dawson & Pam Abbitt.
And finally, Tony Riley headed to Bassingbourne to take part in the 10 mile race and acieved a PB by completing the part road/part cross country course in 1:30:44. Well done Tony – but Wing was all off-road!
Run well, stay injury free and believe as anything is possible.

8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Kim Caddy and Willy Ellingham
9 Suggestions Box

A club 10ml race? A discussion followed with a family sports day possible maybe in August.
Could Marathon photos be done more often? Monthly or Quarterly?

Pacing flags – could they be put up on the walls? For newer members to find their positions and groups.

Should High Vis vests be supplied to keep people safe in the dark nights?

Could we have Virtual racing, comparing all runs against each other?

Could we have an organised 10k race? No!

Dave Thompson suggested Can we have a disco at the awards evening? There is no time for it on the night.

Also DT suggested -  Bring back the quiz night. We may try one in June, to discuss again at the next meeting.

11 AOB
DD – New Members page request as it is unclear on our website. All the information is there.
However DD has added a one page new member info sheet.

PD – Introduce a Beginners welcome evening monthly on the last Monday of the month.

Direct new members to the coaches Paul & Lorraine.

Email to the new members from coaches to encourage them.

AP – Should we encrypt peoples details on files 

New flyers for new members with up to date info,

Request for new kit to be offered, Hoodies which are Black & red £20 + VAT, and Beanies £5.50 + VAT.

ZE – The awards. Suggest Kate Neal for the Park Run.

AP – Should we have First Aiders? AP and ML are trained. 2 packs to be purchased.

AW – Also suggests First aiders & requests continued membership of the Brit. Tri. Affiliation. Costs £105.  Agreed.

ML – Feels the Hi Vis vests are important for runners who come in dark clothing. PD will look into it.

Next committee meeting on 04/01/16 to include planning the awards. 

Plan your choice of awards to give!
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